MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD Sept 20, 2009
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181
NOTE: Mailing Address- District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181-5318
NOTE: Mailing Address- General Service Office, Grand Central Station Box 459, New York, NY. 10163
NOTE: Mailing Address- N.I.A. Treasurer, Northern Illinois Area, Ltd., P.O. Box 246, Bourbonnais, IL. 60914-0246

NOTE:  NIA web site: www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING


Bob M., DCM   Ken B.,   John S.,  Vince F.,   Mike O.,  Art C.,   Amy F.,   Ray R.,  Fred S,   Becki F.,  Mike L.,  Eileen C.,    Linda B.,   Michael D.,  Terry H.,   Lynn N.,   Jeanne M.,   Dan P.,   Steve T.,   Karol S.,   Jackie K.,     
Meeting opened at 1:00 PM with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR preamble, 12TH Tradition, 12TH Concept.

Basket passed for the 7th tradition.  
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSR’s?- Jackie K., Sunday Serenity, Lombard
Visitor’s?  - None
Anniversaries?- None
OFFICERS REPORT

Secretary:  Minutes were presented and accepted.  Also sent by email for review.  Mike O., temporary secretary, accepted nomination for permanent district secretary position.
Treasurer:  Vince F., reports Opening Balance of $1518.86 ….Contributions of $464.00 ….Outflow of $54.00 ….Closing Balance of $1928.86 …..Change in Position of $410.00.   There is approximately $1600 available for directories which will be followed by purchase of Big Books for correctional facilities.  $1928 is left in district treasury.
Nominations for treasurer position …none.
DCM:   Requested nominations to replace outgoing committee chairpersons. See individual committee reports.
 have copies of self supporting cards to bring to your groups stating the importance of the 7th ou one.th thwe MAy oblem and wiGSR REPORTS:   Carol reports the Lunch Bunch will reinstate the free lunch on the last Friday of each month.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

ANSWERING SERVICE:  Art C. reports beginning balance of $2220.68 and ending balance of $1426.37.  Some $335.00 went to TelAssist …122 calls at $3.25 per call.  There was $507.00 in contributions from groups.  Open House for the Answering Service is scheduled for Sept. 27 from 2 – 5 pm.  The Answering Service is located at the !st Congregational Church of Elmhurst, 235 S. Kenilworth (cross street – Church) in Elmhurst.  At time of this meeting, phone lines are operational.  There is still a need for office chairs,  preferably with wheels, and small file cabinets. Answering Service is expected to go life on September 28.  Volunteers will have to go through a training program so they may be activated in the computer system. Art will coordinate this training.   Art nominated for chair of the committee.
NOTE:  Art C. provides detailed reports of answering service progress available at GSR meetings.

.
CORRECTIONS:  Fred reports NIA assembly found a contact at DuPage correctional facility who may enable program to go smoother. New chair at NIA is working on significant changes.  Also reported that Linda B. is on a contact list for Warrenville corrections.  Mick has applications for those interested in working in correctional facility outreach. New applications are available and it is noted that applications are “numbered” to keep track of applicants.  Only serious applicants are suggested for this type of work with inmates.  Fred nominated for treatment chair. 
LCM:   No report. Eileen and Michael nominated for chair of this committee. Plan to work on bringing in more GSRs from groups.
TREATMENT:  No report. Nominations for treatment chair …none.
WORKSHOP:  Michael reports next workshop is scheduled for October 17th.  Flyer will be coming soon.
No nominations for chair of this committee.
PUBLIC INFORMATION:  Fred reports Womens Health Fair at Yorktown Shopping Center was successful.  Suggested that such outreach at public fairs have both men and women from AA represented.  Fred nominated for chair of this committee.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  No report.  Linda nominated for chair of this committee.
ARCHIVES:  No report.  Al will return next month.
LITERATURE:  No report. No nomination for chair.
GRAPEVINE: No report. Missy may accept nomination for chair.
NEWSLETTER:  No report
CPC: Jeane reports committee has begun outreach to Christian Pastoral care.  Brochure is being developed for ministry of churches which will offer counseling suggestions to ministers working with alcoholics in their churches. Working with P.A.D.s as part of outreach.  Funds are needed to assist in printing of brochures. Funding approved.  Jeane has accepted chair of this committee.
OLD BUSINESS: Continued discussion on need for directories.
NEW BUSINESS:  None, with the exception of continued discussion on directories.
If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 
Minutes submitted by Mike Oskroba.
The next meeting will be held Sunday, October 18, 2009 …. 1:00 P.M.  

